CHOCONUT TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING —-August 1, 2022
Supervisor William A. Dovin — Phone 570-553-2469, Supervisor Roger L. Doolittle, Phone 570-553-2146
Supervisor Michael Mordovancey. Phone 607-201-5968

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING.

The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held at the township meeting room, beginning at
7:30 p.m. Sup. Dovin called the meeting to order and led in the pledge of allegiance to the American flag. The
roll was called and all three supervisors were present.

Attendees at the Meeting —Steve Pratt, John Brownlow, John and Judy Ramsay, Les Martens.

Presentation of minutes and treasurer’s report — A motion was made by Sup. Dovin, seconded by Sup.
Doolittle and unanimously carried by the board to approve the minutes and treasurer’s report.

Citizens Input on the Agenda — No one had any input at this time.

Reports of the board, commissions and committees

Susquehanna Co. Council of Governments, C.O.G. Sewage and Codes Committees — Bed and Breakfast
Establishments were discussed regarding the number of people using a cabin or house and other regulations. The
supervisors did not think that the municipalities should become involved.

Report of Susquehanna Co. Planning Commission Meeting. John Ramsay reported that the meeting was held,
but nothing was discussed that pertained to Choconut Township. A new Verizon cell tower is to be installed on
the west side of PA Rt. 81 near New Milford.

Report of Supervisors on Current Roadwork — Equipment was repaired, fallen trees and their debris were
removed from roads. Dust control was used on several dirt and gravel roads. The two Dirt and Gravel Road
projects on Mattes Road and Carmalt Road will be done soon. The work on Mattes Road was described by the
supervisors including the replacement of a sluice pipe and raising a section of the road bed. In a separate issue,
Vestal Asphalt came and gave the supervisors an estimate on the cost to have work done on the black topped
roads. Another contractor also came to the supervisors and talked about pricing for work to be done. Due to the
high cost of paving, the supervisors may be performing spot patching on the black topped roads.

OLD BUSINESS

The supervisors did not discuss any old business.

NEW BUSINESS

The September business meeting of the Choconut Township Board of Supervisors will be held on Thursday,
September 15, 2022, at 7:30 p.m. A workshop will be held at 7:00 p.m. to discuss agenda items.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION —

APPROVAL OF BILL LIST 2022-08, CURRENT BILLS AND PAYROLL

A motion was made by Sup. Doolittle seconded by Sup. Mordovancey and unanimously carried by the board to
approve the bill list, current bills and payroll.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Sup. Doolittle seconded by Sup. Mordovancey and unanimously carried by the board to
adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda A. Gittoes, Choconut Township Secretary-Treasurer
Contact by phone: 570-553-2678



